

August 28, 2009

Professor Hussain Bahia Director, Modified Asphalt Research Center Department of Civil and Environmental Engineering College of Engineering

Dear Dr. Bahia,

I am pleased to inform you that in its May 2009 meeting, the University Academic Planning Council officially approved the establishment of the Modified Asphalt Research Center, to be administered under the Civil and Environmental Engineering Department in the College of Engineering.

The center is established effective immediately. On behalf of the council, I wish you success in leading the Modified Asphalt Research Center toward accomplishment of its goals. Please contact Jocelyn Milner (jlmilner@wisc.edu, 608-263-5658) or me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Paul M. DeLuca, Jr.

Provost and Vice Chancellor for Academic Affairs

cc: Jeffrey Russell, Chair, Department of Civil and Environmental Engineering Jocelyn Milner, Director, Academic Planning and Analysis